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June 12, 2019 
                                                                                                                               
To: Fujifilm NDT Customers 
 
This letter certifies that the following Fujifilm IX Films, which were coated, tested and released 
during this past month comply fully with Pratt & Whitney Aircraft PMC requirements. 
 

Release Date:  June 6, 2019 

 

Note: Released emulsions for this period in bold. 
 

IX100 (PMC No. 4300): 133,132,128,127,126,125,124,123,122,121,119,118,117,113,112,111 
          

IX80 (PMC No. 4036): 823,822,807,806,805,804,821,819,818,817,816,815,814,813,812,811 
                 

IX50 (PMC No. 4327): 508,507,506,535,534,533,532,505,504,503,549,501,502,548,547,546,545 
                     

IX25 (PMC No. 4322): 259,258,255,254,253,252,251,299,298,297,296,293,292,291,289,288,287 
 

IX20 (PMC No. 4339): 004,002,001,049,048,047,046,045,044,043,041,039,038,037,036,035,034 
 
Fujifilm IX films have 5-digit emulsion numbers. The first three digits indicate emulsion batch as 
required by PWA. 
 
Updates will be provided as new emulsion numbers are approved.  Should you have any questions, 
please e-mail me at frank.tondora@fujifilm.com 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Frank J. Tondora 
Manager, Technical Department 
FUJIFILM NDT Systems 
204 Spring Hill Rd. 
Trumbull, CT 06611 
203.602.3788 
frank.tondora@fujifilm.com 


